

to result in the loss of a great amount of business in Canadian tourist resorts because the Americans are going to return to the United States in order to get their children to school. If we could extend the date of the labour day to three weeks later it would be of much help.

Hon. Mr. BISHOP: The difficulty in that would be that the schools open at the first of September, right after labour day.

Mr. DOLAN: We are trying to get the school authorities to let it go for three weeks more.

The CHAIRMAN: I suppose there would be strong opposition from the children in regard to that?

Mr. DOLAN: Yes, there would be great opposition from the children. They would not like that.

The CHAIRMAN: Are there any other questions? I think we have exhausted inquiries, and we are grateful to you, Mr. Dolan, for all the information you have given us.

Mr. DOLAN: It has been a great pleasure for me to find that the committee shows such interest.

Hon. Mr. MURDOCK moved that Senator Buchanan and Senator Bishop, as experienced newspaper men, make a report and place therein such of the evidence heard this morning that they consider advisable.

The motion was agreed to.

On resolution it was resolved to print 600 copies in English and 200 copies in French of the evidence heard this date.

At 11.50 a.m. the committee adjourned to the call of the chairman.